Dudley Stop and Search Scrutiny Panel
Monday 9th November 2015

Attendees
Aqua Lucia Di Vito- King Edwards College

Brian Patterson

Hasan Mahmood- King Edwards College

Chelsea Haycock- King Edwards College

Ian Haycock- DY Resident

Wasin Shah- Ahmadiya Muslim Association

Adil Anjum - Ahmadiya Muslim Association

Nagheena Qamar- DY resident

Alan Bratt- DY resident and Duke of Edinburgh trainer
Apologies

CI Inglis- Chief Inspector Operations DY LPU

Meeting opened by TPS 21049 Yorke and agenda for meeting given

TPS Yorke outlined purpose of meeting and laws available for police with regard to stop and search powers for new attendees. 

Questions were answered with regard to the points of law around stop and search and an example of an appropriate and lawful search was given to the panel to ensure understanding. 

Review of DY Searches

The past 2 months data was shown to the panel including which searches powers were used, the outcomes of searches, ethnicity of those searched. Of these, 15 were selected at random by panel members.

The panel viewed all 15 searches and believed made the following observations and feedback.
SSDY-M8OS-23487- officers called to report of 2 groups of youths with baseball bats and other weapons. On arrival group ran off. Group matching description located nearby and searched for weapons.
The Panel asked why the officers were searching for bladed articles as the object of the search was recorded as ‘offensive weapon/bladed article’. It was explained to the panel that on this case the officer would be looking for an ‘offensive weapon’ as a baseball bat had been seen.
 SSDY-8S3V-2625-Officers received a report of a male in the area who has been involved in a firearms incident from 24/10/15.. Firearms officers in the area had seen a sus vehicle, and brought the vehicle to a stop. intel check conducted on the vehicle, which alerted the officers that the vehicle had very recent firearms intel... therefore vehicle searched. 
The panel asked what powers the officers had to stop the vehicle in the first place and powers under the road traffic act were explained. The also asked if a marker on a vehicle would alert officers to the risk involved with regards to firearms. They agreed however that the search was lawful and had good grounds.

SSDY-AMZJ-26095- officers attended the park following a report of a strong smell of cannabis by a particular area of the park where the males were located. A cannabis joint was found on the ground at location.

Alan Bratt noted that there were 3 males stopped as part of this search and asked how officers would decide which one might have cannabis on them. He stated that although cannabis could be smelt, how we would know which of the three it came from. It was explained that the smell was particularly easy to identify and that as officers had also found cannabis joint next to the group that it could have been any of the group therefore forming suspicion for all three. He agreed that this was a lawful search of all when this was explained.

SSDY- 108B- 26848-OFFICERS ON PATROL IN HIGH CRIME AREA HAVE OBSERVED A MALE NEAR TO A TRADING ESTATE WHO WAS SEEN PUTTING A SCARF AROUND HIS FACE AND HIS HOOD UP. ON NOTICING POLICE HE CHANGED HIS DIRECTION IN ATTEMPT TO AVOID US. STOPPED AND SEARCHED UNDER S.1 PACE
Panel members stated they were unsure about this search as the male could have been covering his face for warmth and also could have just been in the area co- incidentally. The search was looked at in more detail and it was explained the on that basis alone the search may well have been unlawful. However, it was pointed out to the panel that the males other actions, running from police, the fact that he was in a current area of high crime and it was 3am in the morning, would add to suspicion. With this behavior, the act of covering his face could be viewed as suspicious. The panel was happy with this and it was explained that sometimes a number of actions and intelligence together can re enforce suspicion. 
The panel stated that they felt all other searches were of a good standard and were pleased to see the amount of S1 Pace searches being conducted on the LPU.

Lay Observations

The force lay observation policy was discussed with panel members. It was highlighted that as part of best practice members of the public should be invited to ‘ride along’ with officer’s bi monthly in an attempt to allow them to see a stop and search being conducted. 

They were informed that there was now clarification from force regarding insurance to allow passengers and attendance at searches with members of the public. 

Aqua Luca Di- Vito attended on 18/10/2015 but no searches were observed. 

Hasan Mahmood and Chelsea Haycock stated they would like to attend and would be contacting TPS Yorke to arrange a date and time. 

It was explained that the seeing a live search being conducted would be dependent on grounds being present but that every effort would be made to ensure that a search could be viewed. 

Future Developments for Stop and Search
The panel were informed of attempts currently being undertaken by the LPU to facilitate youth and school based presentations surrounding stop and search. Brian Patterson asked for representation from TPS Yorke at a school governors meeting to give a presentation on stop and search. This was agreed with a date to be arranged
The impending new practice for investigating repeat stop and searches was also mentioned and more detail will be provided when best practice guide is received.
Next meeting to be confirmed.
